Lake Meddybemps Association 
2008 Annual Meeting Minutes 
Meeting was opened at 11’oclock on August 3rd 2008 by David Mauk who was filling in for President Lance Bagley, who was called away on personal business. 

David re-enforced the following: Meeting will be run by Robert’s Rules of Order and members only can vote.

He welcomed visitors to the meeting and invited them to become members. Motion was made by Frank P. to open meeting and seconded by Rolf T. 

David asked for current directors to introduce themselves.  
Review and approval of the 2007 minutes, motion to accept by Rolf T., seconded Frank  Putnam. 
Treasurer’s Report
Karen Smith presented her last treasure’s report. Current balance: $5,339.04. This includes $1100.00 in the Holloway Memorial Fund. Motion to accept the treasure’s report as stated, approved and seconded. 

Loon Count
The loon count took place on July 19th 2008, weather was good, 14 adults and 4 chicks were counted, 2 more were counted after the official end of the count. 1 dead one was found which was given to the game warden. Currently snapping turtles and eagles are visible predators of baby loons.
 Web-site
Meg reported on behalf of Beth Teele–Haidinger that the website is up and running. She continues to request information for posting, camp histories are new to the site and Beth would really appreciate any and all input.
Fund Raising
Clocks were for sale over the winter, Suzanne Olsanski had them designed and made locally in the USA. We had a limited number of clocks produced which are still selling for $94.99 and only a few remain. A couple sets of coasters remain in stock for $23.00. Fleece vests will be available in the fall and can be ordered directly from Suzanne Olsanski or via the website. 

Water Testing
Cary James reviewed new water testing data. To date, phosphorous levels are measured 3 times a year. Areas tested are Bear Cove, 15th stream, 16th stream, town dock, and off St. Helena’s. All the levels tested below what is considered normal, between 13-15 parts per billion. The readings will come back below 13-15 parts per billion. As we know, when phosphorus becomes available in the water shed, blooming begins. Phosphorus continuously needs to be measured. June testing results on the lake were well below the average at 7 parts per billion. In talking to Steve Norton from the Climate Change Institute at the University of Maine and Larry Mayer, head of The School of Marine Sciences, also at the university, Cary discovered that Meddybemps is part of their area of study looking into the sediments in this lake. After much discussion, Cary has changed his thinking about phosphorus. Cary stresses looking at aluminum and iron concentrations in the water and also looking at what’s in the sediments. His concern is phosphorus moving into the water table from the sediment which would become a problem. Cary continues to stress looking every year at iron concentrations and dissolved iron concentrations. To look at dissolved oxygen in the water, a special probe is needed. Cary re-enforced importance of continued Secchi readings. Glenn suggested doing more work with Cathance Lake and Boyden Lake Associations to share water testing information and possible equipment purchases. A meter purchase would run approx. $4,000.00. 

The board has asked Cary to check for iron, phosphorus, and sulfates, plus a cost for periodic testing. 

 Invasive Plants
Pete reported on invasive aquatic plants which he continues to examine and look at on the lake. He has contacted the state and owners of the property where the Holloway sign will be placed and awaits feedback. Glenn reported that he found nothing new on extensive invasions on lakes in Maine for this year but that what he did find was a year old. 
Shoreline Zoning

Glenn will contact and become involved with surrounding lake associations to see how they handle land and building violations.
Water Level

David stressed that the LMA has a developed a positive working relationship with the salmon commission and they are listening to our requests pertaining to water level in regulating the dam’s opening and closing.

Speaker
Sherry introduced Jim Buyer as our speaker for the annual meeting; he’s the enforcement coordinator for the DEP. He will speak today on everything you want to know on the DEP rules. Questions will be entertained after he’s finished. Jim clarified that he works for one division of the DEP in Land Resource & Regulations. Jim added to Cary’s report and explained that the phosphorus and aluminums attaches to plants and enters the water shed with runoff from rain. Land use in your water shed makes a big difference in your water readings. He stated there’s a law that says if you’re not a farmer and you dig dirt, you are technically in violation of the law. All soil must remain on site. Jim presented a slideshow showing blatant violations of current DEP laws, discussing when towns should get involved. He clarified current laws on retaining walls, clearings to water, docks, replacement of shorelines, rock removal from water, clearing of waterfront land, home additions and shoreline vegetation. 
Election of new officers to the board

Expired Terms:
Glenn Ball, Chris Potts, Elizabeth Bloomhardt, and Paul Bloomhardt

Slate of candidates for 2008 -2011 are:
Carolyn Slack, Chris Potts, Elizabeth Bloomhardt and Glenn Ball 

Motion by Sherry to elect the candidates as presented by the nominating committee, seconded by Cary James.

Officer to be elected for the position of treasure is Elizabeth Trouant, Karen Smith is resigning as the LMA Treasurer. We’d like to recognize and thank her for her years of service and dedication. 

Old Business

None from the floor

New Business
Directors want to refine our mission statement which currently reads, Maintain and preserve the natural beauty and attractiveness of the lake area and to act in the interest of the majority of the property owners of the lake community.
With the membership’s permission we’d like to refine and become more focused so as things change we can change with it. 
Proposed Donations-

$25 to the Community Center

$200 to the Meddybemps Volunteer Fire Dept.

Motion to accept by Rolf T. seconded Sherry B.
Meeting adjourned 1:10 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Teele Rothberg

